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        Date: August 08, 2023 

 
PRE-CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 

 
GERMAN MILLS - BLOWER MOTOR SILENCER 

INSTALLAION AND ACCUSTIC BARRIER MODIFICATION 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
Please be advised that the City of Markham is proceeding with installation of a new 
silencer and modification of the existing acoustic barrier of the blower house within the 
German Mills Meadow and Natural Habitat (German Mills Meadow). 
 
Construction is expected to commence around end of August or early September 2023. 
The anticipated completion date for the work is end of September 2023. The 
Construction schedule may subject to slight change depending on silencer procurement 
schedule and the site conditions. 
 
The Contractor for this project is Parklane. While there may be some minor 
inconveniences during the ongoing work, both the Contractor and City Staff will work 
together to keep this disruption to a minimum. The work is limited to blower house area 
and all areas disturbed during construction will be restored to its original condition. 
 
Please feel free to contact the City of Markham Contact Center at (905) 477-5530 or the 
undersigned if you have any questions or concerns regarding this project. 
 
Best Regards,  
 
 
Negar Mahmoudi, M.Eng, P.Eng 
Manager- Utility and ROW 
Community Services - Operations Department 
City of Markham 
Email: nmahmoudi@markham.ca 
      


